
Inside this issue: 

Maplecrest Extension 

Earns Award  

3 

FamilyWize Program 

Sets New Records 

5 

Fast Facts:  

Methamphetamine  

6 

Employment Services 

Offered by Courts  

7 

2013 Popular Baby 

Names 

8 

Extension Office 

News 

9 

Employee News 11 

County Happenings  12 

bilities included super-

vising and administer-

ing all program opera-

tions and staff of Pretri-

al Services, the Alcohol 

Countermeasures Pro-

gram, and the Drug 

Court Program.  She 

also worked in the Pros-

ecut ing At torneyõs office 

from 1988 to 2001, first 

as an investigator and 

later as director of in-

vestigative services.  

(Continued on page 2)  

The head of the Crimi-

nal Division Services of 

Allen Superior Court 

has been chosen as the 

new executive director 

for the countyõs Commu-

nity Corrections depart-

ment.  

The selection of Kimber-

ly Churchward was 

unanimously approved 

Jan. 23 during a meet-

ing of the Community 

Correctionsõ advisory 

board.  Her appointment 

was ratified by the Allen 

County Board of Com-

missioners at its Feb. 7 

legislative session.  She 

is expected to begin her 

new job March 1.  

Churchward has 26 

years of professional 

experience in the coun-

tyõs criminal justice sys-

tem.  She has served as 

executive director of 

superior courtõs criminal 

division services for over 

12 years.  Her responsi-

Churchward Chosen to Lead 

Community Corrections  

A building optimization 

project now in place at 

the Edwin J. Rousseau 

Centre is expected to 

reduce the buildingõs 

future energy usage by 

2.4 million kilowatt 

hours per year ñ an 

annual savings of 

around $117,000.  

And on Feb. 11, Indiana 

Michigan Power pre-

sented the Allen County 

Commissioners with a 

check worth nearly 

$55,000 as part of I&Mõs 

Commercial and Indus-

trial Energy Efficiency 

program.  

òThis is a double-win for 

our citizens and taxpay-

ers,ó said Commissioner 

Therese Brown.  

òThanks to the incentive 

from I&M, we were ba-

sically able to complete 

the total project without 

using any county funds.  

In addition, we will be 

saving $117,000 per 

year in operational 

costs.ó 

(Continued on page 2)  

Rousseau Centre Project òDouble 

Winó for County 

Getting Ready for 

the 2014 Elections  

Details on Page 4 

January/February 2014 

Volume 7, Issue 1 

Bob Bournique with Indiana 

Michigan Power (far left) 

presents Allen County Com-

missioner Therese Brown (far 

right) with a $54,491 check as 

part of I&Môs Commercial and 

Industrial Energy Efficiency 

program. The check covers 

the cost of implementing a 

new energy saving project in 

the Rousseau Centre. 



òSheila was able to create one of the 

most effective community corrections 

agency in the state,ó said Allen Supe-

rior Court Judge John Surbeck, Jr., 

chair of the Community Corrections 

Advisory Board.  òThe board feels 

Kim has the experience, knowledge 

and qualifications which will allow 

Community Corrections to remain 

effective and efficient well into its 

future.ó 

Jerry W. Noble has announced he 

plans to retire as Court Executive of 

the Allen Superior Court effective 

August 22.  

Noble has served as Court Executive 

since 1986.  Prior to that, he served 

the Court in other positions in the 

Family Relations Division beginning 

in 1971, including twelve years as 

the Assistant Superintendent of the 

juvenile detention facility then 

known as the Wood Youth Center.  

The Court Executive is the chief ad-

ministrative officer of the court, re-

sponsible for the budget, finance, 

grants, human resources, caseload 

allocation and other administrative 

duties.  

òWorking for the Court these many 

years has been a tremendous honor," 

Noble said.  "I have had the great 

privilege of working for and with a 

òI hope to bring the knowledge and 

insight that I have gained through 

these various experiences to Commu-

nity Corrections,ó Churchward said.  

òI appreciate the support and confi-

dence of the advisory board.ó 

Churchward succeeds Sheila Hudson, 

who retired as executive director on 

December 16 after serving in the de-

partment for 28 years.  

The project, which included installing 

control dampers and CO2 censors in 

the 217,000 square -foot building, will 

help reduce energy usage by regulat-

ing the Rousseau Centreõs airflow 

and air temperature. The project 

qualified under the Retro -

Commissioning Lite Program, one of 

I&Mõs energy efficiency programs for 

commercial and industrial customers.  

The project was undertaken by Fort 

Wayne-based Havel, a part of EM-

COR Group, Inc., which helps man-

age mechanical, electrical and build-

ing automation systems for the Coun-

tyõs buildings. 

Commissioner Brown praised the 

work of Dan Freck, Buildings & 

Grounds Maintenance Director, and 

Brenda Wright, Maintenance Opera-

tions Manager, for meeting with Ha-

vel to find ways to save money 

through increased efficiencies at the 

Rousseau Centre. 

òImproving the operations of county 

government while saving taxpayer 

dollars is a challenge we as commis-

sioners continually issue to our de-

partment heads,ó Commissioner 

Brown said.  òDan and Brenda 

should be commended for taking the 

initiative on this project.ó 

Rousseau Centre Initiative Earns Check from I&M  
(Contõd from Page 1) 

Noble to Retire as Allen Superior Court Executive  

New Corrections Department Head Chosen  
(Contõd from Page 1) 
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Brown added that Havel and the 

county will be exploring other oppor-

tunities for reducing energy usage 

and costs in other county -owned 

buildings.  

Kimberly Churchward 

wonderful group of Judges, Magis-

trates and court staff for the im-

provement of the judicial system here 

in Allen County.  I am profoundly 

thankful to each one and to God for 

this opportunity.ó 

Chief Judge Wendy W. Davis, on be-

half of the nine Judges of the Allen 

Superior Court, will organize the 

search for Nobleõs replacement in the 

coming months.  



The Allen County Highway Depart-

ment has received a national award 

for its work on the Maplecrest Road 

Extension Project.  

The highway department was the 

recipient of a Silver Award in the 

Urban Arterials and Collectors cate-

gory from the American Concrete 

Pavement Association as part of its 

24th annual òExcellence in Concrete 

Pavementsó awards. The organiza-

tion is the national trade association 

for the concrete pavement industry.  

The awards program encourages high

-quality workmanship in concrete 

pavement projects.  Judging is based 

on a point system, with points award-

ed for quality construction, address-

ing unique and unusual challenges, 

innovation, traffic management, and 

other criteria. Awards are presented 

in both gold and silver levels.  

The Maplecrest extension was 

opened to traffic in late October 2012 

and represents the largest infrastruc-

ture project Allen County govern-

ment has ever overseen. The 1.5 -mile 

east corridor connector extends 

Maplecrest from Lake Avenue to Ad-

ams Center Road at Indiana 930 in 

New Haven. It features construction 

of one and a-half miles of new four -

lane roadway with curb and gutter 

and four new bridges. Also included 

were new storm sewers and a multi -

use trail. The new highway is ex-

pected to help spur economic growth 

in the area, as well as provide a saf-

er, more efficient route for motorists.  

The ACPA judges also recognized 

Primco, Inc. for its work, noting that 

òthe contractorédelivered this com-

plex project with outstanding quality 

on time and under budget.ó The con-

struction costs totaled $30.7 million, 

well under the engineerõs estimate of 

$52 million.  

The Indiana House unanimously 

passed a resolution on Feb. 20 re-

questing the Indiana Department of 

Transportation to name a portion of 

U.S. Highway 24 the òPhyllis J. Pond 

Memorial Highway.ó 

Rep. Pond passed away in September 

of last year after a battle with pulmo-

nary fibrosis.  The resolution, first 

proposed by the Allen County Board 

of Commissioners last November,  

urges INDOT to memorialize Rep. 

Pond by renaming the portion of U.S. 

Highway 24 that extends from U.S. 

Highway 30 east of New Haven to 

State Line Road in Allen County.  

Although not legally binding, the 

passage of the resolution will serve 

as a request to INDOT to re -name 

that portion of the highway.  

The resolution was authored in the 

House by State Representative Casey 

Cox of Fort Wayne.   

òRep. Pond was a true public servant, 

and renaming Highway 24 in her 

honor is an appropriate tribute to her 

legacy,ó said Rep. Cox. òAs a legisla-

tor and an educator, she was always 

dedicated to the betterment and well -

being of our community and state.   I 

hope that in some small way, the 

renaming of the highway will remind 

folks of Phyllis and her always caring 

spirit.ó 

In a statement, the Board of Com-

missioners said: òThe Board of Com-

missioners wishes to thank the Indi-

Countyõs Maplecrest Extension Project Wins National Award 

House Approves ôPhyllis J. Pond Memorial Highwayõ Resolution 
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ana House of Representatives for 

passing this resolution.  The Board 

also extends its gratitude to Repre-

sentative Casey Cox for authoring 

the measure.ó 

Go to www.nixle.com to register for official Allen County information 

http://www.nixle.com/


Your help is needed on Friday, March 

14 by volunteering in one - to three -

hour shifts to help produce the 

òNortheast Indiana TechFest 2014ó 

for our high school students of North-

east Indiana.  

TechFest 2014 is our regionõs annual 

one-day high school competition, col-

lege & career fair, designed to get our 

high school students involved, en-

gaged, and enthusiastic about the 

prospect of careers in STEM path-

ways in Northeast Indiana.  The 

event is sponsored by the Allen Coun-

ty Board of Commissioners, the 

Mayor of Fort Wayne, IVY Tech and 

many others.  

If you can help, please go online at 

www.neitechfest.com, select the 

òVolunteeró main menu choice, and 

click where indicated to register.  If 

you have any questions, please email 

Tim Miller at tamiller@lhn.net.  

IMPORTANT NOTE: since the event 

is on a Friday, those who volunteer 

will need to use personal time off.  

òTech Fest ô14ó Needs Volunteers 
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The deadline to register or update a voter registration record for the upcoming primary election is by the 

close of business on Monday, April 7.  Allen County Voter Registration is located at 1 West Superior St and 

will be open until 4:30 that day.  Any mailed applications must be postmarked on or before April 7, 2014.  

Online registrations and updates may also be done at www.indianavoters.com by midnight Monday, April 7. 



The FamilyWize prescription drug 

card program in Allen County set a 

new record for saving residents mon-

ey on their prescriptions in 2013.  

According to figures compiled by 

FamilyWize, the program saved 

county residents a total of $315,668 

on their prescription drugs last year 

ñ an increase of over $32,000 com-

pared to the previous year.  The card 

was used 19,481 times last year, also 

a new record for the program.  

Since the FamilyWize program was 

introduced in Allen County in 2007, 

residents have been able to save 

$1.36 million.  The average saved on 

a prescription is $16.50, or 31.5 per-

cent. 

òUnited Way of Allen County is 

pleased to see that in the seven 

years the FamilyWize program has 

been established, it continues to 

grow and help families and individu-

als in our area become more finan-

cially stable,ó said Todd Stephenson, 

United Way of Allen County Presi-

dent and CEO. òBy providing Allen 

FamilyWize Savings in Allen County Eclipses $300K in ô13 
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County residents with more afforda-

ble medication, fewer people have to 

choose between having enough food 

to eat each month or having the 

medicine they need to manage their 

illnesses.ó 

òSo many people are struggling with 

the high cost of medicine and need 

help right now,ó added Allen County 

Commissioner Therese Brown.  

òWeõre proud of our association with 

United Way of Allen County and 

FamilyWize as we work together to 

provide immediate savings on pre-

scription medicines.ó 

FamilyWize cards immediately lower 

the cost of medicine for people with-

out insurance or who take medica-

tions not covered by their plan.  The 

cards can also be used by people with 

health benefits, including Medicaid 

or Medicare.  The free cards are ac-

cepted at most major pharmacies 

throughout Allen County.  There are 

no age or income restrictions and no 

enrollment or personal information 

is needed to get the cards.  

FamilyWize cards are available at 

the YMCA of Greater Fort Wayne's 

four Allen County facilities and its 

Childcare Services Branch, the Asso-

ciated Churches of Fort Wayneõs 28 

food banks, and a variety of local 

partner agencies, municipal and 

county agencies and departments.  

You can also print a card, look up 

drug prices and find a list of partici-

pating pharmacies by going to 

www.familywize.org.  

In addition, you can text the word 

òfamilyó to 700700 to get a free Fam-

ilyWize card sent  to your  cel l phone 

by text.  Just show the text to your 

pharmacist and they will automati-

cally apply the discount to the cost of 

your medicine.  

The United Way of Allen County 

began offering the FamilyWize pro-

gram to residents through its mem-

ber agencies in March of 2007.  In 

April 2008, the Board of Commis-

sioners teamed up with United Way 

to help publicize the program and 

distribute cards in the community.  

25th Annual IPFW Health Fair ï March 26, 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

 Walb Union 
¶        "Silver and Spiceð25 Years of Celebrating Healthy Living" 

¶         More than 40 health screenings 

¶         Over 80 information tables 

¶         Tips for a healthier you 

¶         Nutritious and delicious cooking demonstrations 

¶         Fitness clubs for fitness, friendships, and fellowship 

¶         Dozens of ways to de-stress such as massage, reading, and gardening 

¶         Gift drawings 

¶         Refreshments 

¶         Sponsored by IPSGA, the IPFW Center for Healthy Living, Campus Clinic and  

Wellness Programs, IPFW Peer Educator Program, and the IPFW Department of 

Athletics, Recreation, and Intramural Sports 
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Methamphetamine   

Overview 
 
Methamphetamine (meth) is a powerfully addictive stimulant, can be easily produced in illicit, makeshift laboratories and generally is 
considered the fastest-growing illicit drug in the United States. Meth is available as a crystalline powder or in rock-like chunks. Meth var-
ies in color, and may be white, yellow, brown or pink. Meth can be smoked, injected or snorted. Immediately after smoking or injection, 
the user experiences an intense sensation, called a "rush" or "flash," that lasts only a few minutes and is described as extremely pleas-
urable. Following the "rush," users will experience a state of high agitation that can lead to aggressive or violent behavior. Other short-
term symptoms include increased wakefulness and physical activity and decreased appetite. It can also cause heart problems, including 
rapid heart rate, irregular heartbeat, and increased blood pressure. Hyperthermia (elevated body temperature) and seizures may occur 
with methamphetamine overdose, and if not treated immediately, can result in death. 
 
Long-term effects include tolerance - very quickly users will need larger amounts to get high. In some cases, users will take more meth 
every few hours for days, until they either run out of the drug or become too dysfunctional to continue using. Other long-term effects 
include paranoia, hallucinations, repetitive behavior (such as compulsively cleaning and grooming or disassembling and assembling 
objects), and delusions of parasites or insects crawling under the skin. Users can obsessively scratch their skin to get rid of these imag-
ined insects. Long-term use, high dosages, or both can induce full-blown toxic psychosis. This behavior is usually coupled with extreme 
paranoia. Unfortunately, the psychotic symptoms can sometimes last for months or years after a person has quit abusing methampheta-
mine, and stress has been shown to precipitate spontaneous recurrence of methamphetamine psychosis in formerly psychotic metham-
phetamine abusers. 
 
From a neurological standpoint, meth actually changes brain chemistry, and after extended use, the brain can no longer respond to nor-
mal brain transmitters. The result is that users can no longer feel good, and they resort to increase consumption of the drug in an at-
tempt to recapture the first high. At this point, the user often becomes addicted.  
  
Finally, long-term users also suffer physical effects, including weight loss, severe tooth decay and tooth loss ("meth mouth"), and skin 
sores. The dental problems may be caused by a combination of poor nutrition and dental hygiene, as well as dry mouth and teeth grind-
ing caused by the drug. Skin sores are the result of picking and scratching the skin to get rid of insects imagined to be crawling under it. 

Impact  
 
A meth lab can operate virtually anywhere. For each pound of meth produced, five to six pounds of hazardous waste are generated. 
Poisonous vapors produced during cooking permeate insulation and carpets, often making homes and buildings uninhabitable. Cleaning 
up these sites requires specialized training and costs thousands of dollars per site. We have seen a significant increase in meth labs in 
our community in the past year.  We also know that children who live in or near meth labs are at great risk of being harmed by the haz-
ardous substances and noxious fumes. These children need special care: they may be malnourished, suffering the effects of physical or 
sexual abuse, or have behavioral problems as a result of neglect. They often end up in foster care. 

What You Can Do:  
¶ Watch for the warning signs above. 

¶ If you suspect a house or property may be an illegal lab, contact the police or sheriff's department. If it's an emergency, call 911. Do 

not enter a site that you think may have been used for cooking meth. 

Fast Facts is a collaboration of the Fort Wayne-Allen County Department of Health and  
United Way of Allen County 2-1-1 



Judge Thomas Felts of the Allen Cir-

cuit Court and Allen County Prosecu-

tor Karen Richards are collaborating 

with WorkOne of Northeast Indiana 

to provide re -employment services to 

parents who are subject to child sup-

port collection actions through Cir-

cuit Courtõs IV-D Court.  The plan is 

to direct parents who cite unemploy-

ment as the reason they are not com-

pliant with their child support obliga-

tions to services that can assist them 

in obtaining employment.  

The IV -D Court orders and oversees 

child support that has been estab-

lished as a result of paternity -

establishment cases filed by the pros-

ecutor.  When child support pay-

ments become delinquent, the court 

conducts compliance hearings to de-

termine if the parent ordered to pay 

support has violated the order.  If the 

court finds the parent in contempt, 

jail time can be ordered.  Magistrate 

Andrea R. Trevino, the judicial officer 

responsible for oversight of the IV -D 

Court, states, òThe primary goal of 

increasing child support collection 

can be better achieved when parents 

are employed.  The anticipated result 

is that those parents will benefit 

from WorkOne services and have a 

better chance at becoming em-

ployed.ó 

Since the program started in late 

November, 2013, a WorkOne repre-

sentative is stationed next door to 

the IV -D courtroom and is equipped 

with computer access to the WorkO-

ne workshop scheduling database.  

As Magistrate Trevino progresses 

through the IV -D compliance calen-

dar, she identifies those parents she 

believes can benefit from WorkOne 

services and sends them next door 

immediately after their hearing.  

Magistrate Trevino explains to the 

parent that if they do not take ad-

vantage of the program, fail to com-

plete the program, or fail to become 

employed in the given timeframe, 

ultimately leading to payment of sup-

port, the parent could face jail time.  

Indiana veterans with a service con-

nected disability who do not own 

property are now eligible to receive a 

tax credit on their vehicle excise tax 

thanks to a state law that went into 

effect with the start of the new year.  

Previously a disabled veteran could 

apply for a tax deduction only if they 

owned property.  

The new state law was enacted last 

year allowing veterans to obtain an 

affidavit from their County Auditor 

stating that the veteran does not own 

property to which a property tax de-

duction can be applied.  The veteran 

will take the affidavit to the Indiana 

Bureau of Motor Vehicles to receive 

the tax credit when renewing their 

license plates for 2014.  

The excise tax credit is equal to the 

lesser of the excise tax due for the 

specific vehicle or $70 and can be 

applied to two vehicles owned by the 

veteran.  

òMany of our county veterans do not 

own property and I am glad that we 

can offer them a tax credit on their 

vehicles.ó said Tera Klutz, Allen 

County Auditor.  òThe new excise tax 

credit is also available to the surviv-

ing spouse of a disabled veteran.ó 

On December 31, the Auditorõs Office 

mailed out approximately 400 affida-

vits to veterans who had previously 

Circuit Court Offers Employment Services  

New Vehicle Excise Tax Credit for Disabled Veterans  
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In the meeting the WorkOne Repre-

sentative gives the parent an orienta-

tion to WorkOne services and enrolls 

the parent in the number of work-

shops.  The parent leaves the meet-

ing with the schedule of their as-

signed workshops in hand and with 

the understanding that they are ex-

pected to attend the assigned work-

shops before their next court date.  

Additionally, if the parent does not 

have a high school diploma or GED, 

WorkOne will collaborate with 

Anthis Career Center to facilitate 

completion of the education compo-

nent.  WorkOne can also make refer-

rals for vocational rehabilitation ser-

vices when appropriate.  All of the 

WorkOne services and workshops are 

free of charge to the participating 

parent.  

Since the collaboration began, Magis-

trate Trevino has referred over 40 

parents to WorkOne for employment 

services, education services, and/or 

vocational rehabilitation services.  

applied for the property tax deduc-

tion but did not own property.   òI am 

also working with the local Veterans 

Affairs Officer and the State Depart-

ment of Veteransõ Affairs to contact 

county veterans who may not own 

property in Allen County,ó Klutz 

said. 

For more information on the new 

excise tax credit, contact the Allen 

County Auditorõs office by email ð 

acauditor@allencounty.us ð or by 

telephone at (260) 449 -7241. The 

Auditorõs Office is located on the first 

floor of the Rousseau Centre and 

office hours are from 8:00 a.m. to 

5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.  



The Allen County Recorder's Office 

recently launched a new tool for 

searching and retrieving its oldest 

documents online.  

For several years, users have been 

able to do specific searches for docu-

ments covering 1970 -present online. 

Documents prior to 1970 have also 

been available, but were much hard-

er to search, requiring users to know 

a fairly specific date range for the 

document, search an index and find 

the related book and page number 

before retrieving the document itself.  

All of those tasks have been integrat-

ed into a single search screen. 

Searchers can select from a drop -

down menu of date ranges and 

search by last name. Users can then 

enter the book and page number in 

the same search screen and be di-

rected to the specific document they 

need. 

The new system is available both 

online and in the Recorder's Office. It 

can either replace or supplement 

existing Laredo remote access ser-

vice, by serving as a one -stop tool for 

Noah joined Liam as the most popu-

lar baby boy name, while Ava over-

took Olivia as the most popular name 

for girls, according to birth records 

filed in Allen County in 2013.  

 

Those rankings are based on Allen 

Countyõs 6,662 births, down from 

6,762 in 2012. For the 3,427 boys and 

3,235 girls born last year, parents 

chose more than 1,300 different boy 

names and 1,600 different girl 

names. 

 

While some of the names in the top 

ten stayed the same from the previ-

ous year, there were some changes in 

both names and rankings.  

 

Carter (#2), Owen (#3), Landon (#8), 

Parker, Gabriel (#9, tie), Issac, Oli-

ver, Luke and Michael (#10, tie) 

moved into the boysõ top ten this year 

while Ethan (#13) and Andrew (#16) 

fell from their ranks.  

 

Charlotte (#7), Harper, Evelyn, Han-

nah (#8, tie) and Abigail (#9) climbed 

into the girlsõ top ten, while Amelia  

(#11), Avery (#12), Ella (#12), and 

Claire (#17) dropped out.  

 

Names beginning with the vowels A, 

E, I or O proved popular again with 

parents this year. Besides Ava and 

Olivia, the names Isabella (#3), Em-

ma (#4), Addison (#6), Evelyn (#8), 

Abigail (#9) and Elizabeth (#10) were 

in the top 10 for girls. For boys, Ow-

en (#3) and Elijah (#4), Alexander 

(#8) and Oliver (#10) made the top 

ten.  

 

Parents also showed a preference for 

modern girl names, such as  Arabel-

la, Cadence, Cora, Hadley, Lyric, 

Journey, Skylar and Zoe (or Zhoe), 

and for alternate spellings, as in Au-

bree, Peighton, Emersyn, Khloe and 

Charlee. For boys, up -and-comers 

include Asher, Maximus, Lincoln, 

Roman, Beckett, Braxton, Callen, 

Graham, Gunner, Jace (or Jase), Jul-

ian, Kingston and Tanner.  

 

The Department of Healthõs Vital 

Records Office reviews, registers, 

amends, issues and maintains the 

Liam and Noah Most Popular Boy Names, Ava Tops for Girls in 2013  

New Online Search Tool for County Documents Available  
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original certificates of births that 

occur in Allen County.  Copies of 

birth certificates may be requested 

by mail or in person. The cost of a 

certified copy of a birth record is $11 

and is payable by cash, debit or cred-

it card or money order. Records can 

also be requested via the Internet 

using an online service called Vital-

Chek. 

 

The Vital Records office is located on 

the third floor of Citizens Square, 

200 E. Berry St. The office is open 

Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 

4:30 p.m. Parking is available.  

Follow Allen County INfo on social media! 

searching and retrieving, or by simp-

ly providing an easier way to find 

older documents (pre -1970) that can 

already be retrieved in Laredo.  

To find the new service, visit https://

indiana -countyrecorders -records.com. 



Allen County 4 -H Clubs, Inc. is spon-

soring its annual Plant Sale Fund-

raiser.  

Each 4-inch potted geranium will 

cost $1.00. Colors offered this year 

include Red, Salmon, White, Pink 

and Fuchsia.  Hanging baskets avail-

able are Boston Fern, Purple Wave 

Petunia, Pink Wave Petunia, Gerani-

um Baskets in Red or Salmon, and 

New Guinea Impatiens Baskets in 

Red or Salmon.  

All hanging baskets are $13.00 for a 

10ó basket. New in 2014 are 5-inch 

potted Gerbera Daisies which will 

cost $5.00. Gerbera Daisies will be 

offered in Yellow, Red, Pink, Orange 

and White. Also new in 2014 are 4 -

inch potted Sweet Green Bell Pepper 

or Big Boy Tomato Plants at $1.00 

each. 

Orders must be placed and paid for 

by March 31 or while supplies last.  

Pick up location will be the Allen 

County Fairgrounds, 2726 Carroll 

Road in the Lions Club Building.  

Pick up will be THURSDAY, May 8, 

5-8 pm or FRIDAY, May 9 from 9 am

-12 Noon.   

No refunds for orders not picked up. 

Orders not picked up will be availa-

ble for resale.   

For order forms and for additional 

information call the Purdue Exten-

sion Office, Allen County at 481 -6826 

Master Gardener Volunteer Pro-

gram  

The Purdue University Master Gar-

dener volunteer program helps gar-

deners grow by providing them with 

intensive training in horticultural 

principles. Participants, in turn, 

share their knowledge by providing 

volunteer leadership and service to 

their communities. Volunteer train-

ing sessions will begin Sept. 3 and 

conclude in early November. Train-

ing sessions will be conducted at the 

Allen County Extension office on 

Wednesday evenings from 5:30 PM ð 

9:00 PM   and on Saturday mornings 

from 9:30 AM to 1:00 PM.  

The $125 program fee includes class 

material and a reference notebook. 

To learn more or to pick up an appli-

cation, visit the Allen County Exten-

sion office (4001 Crescent Avenue) or 

call 481 -6826 and press option #3.  

An application can also be download-

ed from www.extension.purdue.edu/

allen.  

Purdue Extension Offers Farm-

land Leasing Program  

Farmers, landowners, and farm man-

agers can benefit from attending the 

upcoming program òFinding Balance 

in Farmland Leasing Contracts.ó  

The program will be held on Feb. 27 

from 9:00 to 10:30 am at the Allen 

County Extension Office.  Topics cov-

ered include trends in land leases, 

essential communication for opti-

mum landowner -tenant relation-

ships, determining your landõs cash 

rent value, types of farmland leases, 

legal aspects of a good lease, and un-

derstanding landowner -tenant expec-

tations.  There is no cost for this pro-

gram.  To register, and for additional  

information, contact Rhonda Smith 

at (260) 481-6826 or email 

marting@purdue.edu.  

Allen County 4 -H Pancake & Sau-

sage Breakfast  

The public is invited to attend a Pan-

cake & Sausage Breakfast to benefit 

Allen County 4 -H Clubs, Inc. on Sun-

Allen County -Purdue Extension Office News  

Allen County 4 -H Plant Sale Fundraiser  
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day, March 9 at the Allen County 

Purdue Extension Office, 4001 Cres-

cent Avenue on IPFWõs campus in 

Fort Wayne.  The menu includes pan-

cakes, sausage, biscuits and gravy, 

coffee, orange juice, and milk. Adult 

meals and all carry -outs cost $6, 

meals for children from 3 -12 cost $3, 

and children under 2 eat for free.  

Community Garden Spaces 

Available  

A limited number of raised bed com-

munity garden spaces are available 

at the Allen County Extension Office 

Display Gardens (4001 Crescent 

Ave., Fort Wayne, Indiana ð on the 

IPFW campus). Citizens who do not 

have either space or light to grow 

vegetables where they live are wel-

come to request a registration form 

for the 2014 community garden lots 

by visiting the Allen County Exten-

sion office or by emailing 

kemeryr@purdue.edu. There is a $15 

fee for the summer plot rental.  Call  

481-6826 (option 3) for more infor-

mation.  

or visit our website at 

www.extension.purdue.edu/allen to 

download an order form.  
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Employee News  
The Latest News About You!  
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Anniversary 

¶ Sherrill Steininger with the Allen County Assessorõs office celebrated 25 years with the County on Feb. 1. 

 

Departures 

¶ Tim Lee resigned as executive director of the Consolidated Communications Partnership on Jan. 24.  He left to 

become the new director of the Consolidated Dispatch Agency for the City of Tallahassee and Leon County, Florida.  

 

Retirements 

¶ Dan Federspiel with the County Highway Dept. retired on Jan. 14 from his job as a maintenance worker at the 

North Barn after 23 years of service.  

 

 

¶ Nikki Potts , Personal Property Deputy with the Allen County Assessorõs office, retired on 

Dec. 31 after 22 years of service with Allen County.  

 

 

 

Accomplishments & Awards 

¶ Allen Circuit Court Judge Thomas J. Felts is now a member of the Indiana Tech Law School Board of Visitors.  

¶ Allen Circuit Court Magistrate Andrea R. Trevino was named one a recipient of Greater Fort Wayne Business 

Weeklyõs òForty Under 40ó Award. 

¶ Colin Whitman , Allen County Assessorõs office, received his Level 2 Assessor -Appraiser Certification.  

¶ Andrew Smethers , Wayne Township assessorõs office, passed the IAAO 102 certification exam. 

¶ Sam Walker , Wayne Township Chief Deputy Assessor, was elected as the Vice President of the Indiana Chapter 

of the IAAO (International Association of Assessing Officers).  

 

Gratitude 

¶ Therese Brown,  Allen County Commissioner, wishes to thank everyone for the outpouring of sympathy at the 

loss of her mother on Jan. 13.  òI could feel the warmth of care sent by my Allen County Family.ó 

 

 

Does your department or office have a change in staffing youõd like others in County 

Government to know about?  How about a significant achievement or award?  Has there 

been a special event thatõs taken place in the life of an employee theyõd like to share?  

Then send an email to michael.green@allencounty.us and weõll put it in The ACE! 



County Happenings  
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If your department is celebrating an accomplishment or 

doing something good in the community, send along a 

picture and information to the òACEó for our next edition! 

Not everyone has been unhappy with 

our snow this winter.  Whenever there 

is more than four inches of accumulat-

ed snow on the ground, the Allen 

County Parks Department invites you 

to head out to Fox Island or Metea 

County Parks for some cross country 

skiing.  To check online for the latest 

ski conditions, go to  

allencountyparks.org.  

The Winter County & City Employees 

Blood Drive took place on Jan. 22 with 

government employees donating a total 

of 53 productive units of blood.  As many 

as three people can be helped with the 

components contained in just one single 

unit of blood.  This was the fifth year 

that employees have participated in the 

winter drive, sponsored by the Allen 

County Board of Commissioners and the 

City of Fort Wayne.  Blood was collected 

in the Citizens Square Omni Room and 

at a Red Cross mobile blood unit located 

outside the Ed Rousseau Centre.  The 

Summer County/City employeesõ blood 

drive is scheduled to take place at the 

same locations on Wednesday, June 25.  

Allen County highway crews have 

spent the last couple of months battling 

the elements as they work to make 

roads passable -- even using front load-

ers to move snow that's drifted onto 

highways. We appreciate their tireless 

efforts this winter.  If you see any of 

our trucks out while you're on the 

roads, make sure to give them plenty of 

room to do their job.  

Allen County and Fort Wayne law enforcement leaders and elected officials got a 

tour of the new Consolidated Communications Partnership dispatch center on 

Jan. 14.  The center, located on the sixth floor of the Rousseau Centre, officially 

began operations on Feb. 4.  The renovation of the new center came in just under 

$1.3 million, thanks in large part to work done by the Countyõs buildings and 

grounds maintenance department.  Replacing and installing the public safety 

communications system equipment cost about $17 million.  The dispatching sta-

tions contain four computer screens, a keyboard and a lighting system that allows 

others to see what type of problem is being handled, at a glance.   


